PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Parish Council Meeting held 8th June 2006 in the Village Hall
Parish Councillor vacancy

SDC had not received any requests for an election to fill this vacancy and so it is hoped to fill it by co-option at the next meeting (20th July).   Applications to be invited by separate notice.

Matters raised by members of the public

Four members of the public attended.   Mr. J. Bryant of Rapier’s Rest, Romsey Road had not received any offers of help to clear litter from the bus shelter.   Bob Twiddy suggested a villager who might be interested to take on the job;  he will ask and request a quote.   Jenny Foster reported that the policeman had been keeping an eye on the shelter and had spoken to likely offenders.   Mr. Bryant also stated that the removal of the Whiteparish sign on the A36 at Common Road (Copse Corner) is still causing problems.   A resident of Common Road reported that he now sees far more heavy traffic there.   This was discussed and it was decided that an honest mistake had been made with the best of intentions.   It was decided to ask WCC to re-instate the Whiteparish signs, after asking the School for their comments.   Jim Smith, Sansomes Farm, Hop Gardens asked that the Parish Council object to the planning application S/2006/1143 which applies for a Certificate of Lawful Use of farm building and yard for light industrial purposes at “The White House” a barn, behind Sansomes Farm, Hop Gardens.   This was discussed and a letter of objection from the PC to be sent.   An enquiry was made as to whether any progress had been made on finding an alternative site for the skips for rubbish to be recycled;  the Chairman replied that several possible sites had been identified by SDC but the owners of the land would not give their permission.   Following discussion, it was decided to ask the Village Hall Committee if they would agree to arrange that the skips be temporarily re-sited behind the village hall until any development actually takes place there.

Matters Arising from last meeting

The problem of litter bins flapping open had been raised;  it was decided to ask SDC for keys and to ask for the repair of broken locks.   The damage in the telephone kiosk had been reported.

Finance

The Parish Council accounts for the year ended 31st March 2006 had passed an internal audit and were approved by the meeting.   There will be a period when the public can inspect the accounts;  an 

appointment needs to be made with the Clerk.

Details of dates and timings to be advertised on the 

noticeboard.   Members also agreed with the

Statement of Assurance to be made to the external auditors.

Whiteparish Educational Foundation

The Chairman reported that a meeting had been held recently;  there are two meetings a year.   There will be a separate report on the WEF elsewhere in Steeple & Street.   Applications for grants for educational purposes are welcomed by the Foundation from anyone in Whiteparish.  

Village organisations

There may be misunderstandings among villagers about how village organisations are run.   Anyone concerned about the management of any village organisation is asked to contact the chairperson of that organisation before going to an outside body.

Possible joint building on Memorial Ground

Dave Boakes reported that one meeting of the Community Building Working Group had been held since the last PC meeting;  the group members have changed slightly and their number has reduced a little.   A letter has been sent to the Charity Commission and a reply received.   This is being progressed.   All parties have agreed what should be requested of an architect;  a letter is being drafted and a list of possible architects produced.   It is hoped to produce a shortlist soon.   Meanwhile the process of obtaining  a renewed outline planning permission for a development of four houses on the old village hall site is being progressed.

Correspondence

A letter had been received from the Methodist Church asking that a traffic sign to the church be sited in the village centre, opposite the shop.   A request for this work has been passed to WCC.   The enquiry has been added to their programme for investigation.   However, they have several traffic signing issues to work through and cannot give an indication of when the matter could be considered.

Next Meeting

Villagers are very welcome to attend the next Parish Council meeting which will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 20th July, 2006 in the village hall where they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   PC Fritz Macaulay will be attending.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.
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